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June 3, 2025 

 

Mr. Eduardo Soria 

Executive Director 

Central Recovery, Reconstruction and  

Resilience Office of Puerto Rico  

Governor’s Authorized Representative 

Commonwealth of Puerto Rico 

PO Box 195014 

San Juan, PR, 00918-5014 

 

Ms. Mary Carmen Zapata 

Executive Director 

Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority 

PO Box 364267 

San Juan, PR 00936-4267 

 

Re: FEMA-4339-DR-PR  

Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority  

Federal Emergency Management Agency Accelerated Award Strategy  

Request for Information 

PACU ID: 34575   

 

Dear Mr. Soria and Ms. Zapata: 

 

At the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), we remain committed to 

supporting the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority (Subrecipient; PREPA) in the 

reconstruction of its energy recovery projects. This letter requests the Government of 

Puerto Rico (Recipient) and the PREPA to submit a list of recovery projects that will 

utilize the total remaining balance of PREPA FEMA Accelerated Award Strategy 

(FAASt) funds. This list should include facility, asset, funding allocation and an 

estimated timeframe for scope of work submission.  

 

On September 23, 2020, FEMA awarded a fixed-cost award in the amount 

$9,459,885,412.39 to PREPA through the FAASt project in response to the significant 

damages sustained by Puerto Rico’s electrical grid system. To date, FEMA has approved 

a total of 210 PREPA sub-FAASt projects, amounting to $5,840,186,176.98 in Section 

428 funding for costs related to architectural and engineering, equipment, generation, 

buildings, telecommunications, information technology, substations, vegetation removal, 

transmission and distribution systems. Additionally, FEMA has approved Section 406 

Hazard Mitigation Proposals in the amount of $660,414,512.02. The total obligated 

amount to date stands at $6,500,600,689, of which the Recipient has disbursed 
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$2,129,458,553. There is a remaining available budget of $3,619,699,235.41 in the 

PREPA FAASt donor project that has not been allocated. Consistent with the intent and 

scope of the FAASt, FEMA requests for a list of projects that will make use of these 

remaining funds be submitted within 30 days of the date of this letter. 

 

Should you have any questions or require assistance, please contact Carlos Lefranc García, 

Infrastructure Section Chief (Acting), at (202) 856-2009 or carlos.lefrancgarcia@fema.dhs.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Andrés R. García Martinó 

Director 

Puerto Rico Recovery Office 

FEMA-4339-DR-PR/FEMA-4473-DR-PR/ 

FEMA-4671-DR-PR 
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Mary C Zapata-Acosta

From: John Rosado <jrosado@arigroupllc.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 3, 2025 5:39 PM
To: al.gomez@fema.dhs.gov; Estrada Cora Sr, Alexis; 'Lefranc Garcia, Carlos'
Cc: Noel Mulero; Carlos Echegaray; Ivelisse Riefkohl-Pena; Javier E. Pietri; Blanche Gonzalez Hodge; Mary C Zapata-Acosta; Marilyn 

Roman-Morales; Suzzette Diaz
Subject: Response to FEMA Request 6/3/2025 – Utilization of Remaining Obligated Balance Under PREPA FAASt Donor Project
Attachments: AEE-Plan Consolidado de Proyectos Fondos FAASt.pdf; Final REV- Consolidated Projects  Summary.xlsx; RFI-FEMA 6-3-25.pdf

[CAUTION] This email originated from outside of PREPA. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize or trust the sender. If you believe the email is phishing, please report it using the 
phishing report tool. For any questions or concerns, please contact cybersecurity@prepa.pr.gov.  
[PRECAUCIÓN] Este correo proviene de fuera de la AEE. No haga clic en enlaces ni abra archivos adjuntos a menos que reconozca o confíe en el remitente. Si considera que el correo es un intento 
de suplantación de identidad (phishing), repórtelo utilizando la herramienta de reporte de phishing. Para cualquier pregunta o inquietud, contacte a cybersecurity@prepa.pr.gov.  

 

Hello Al! 
 
In response to FEMA’s formal request dated June 3, 2025, regarding the utilization of the remaining obligated balance under the Puerto Rico 
Electric Power Authority (PREPA) FEMA Accelerated Award Strategy (FAASt) donor project, we respectfully submit the following information. 
As requested, PREPA has prepared and submitted a consolidated list of prioritized recovery projects for consideration under the remaining 
FAASt Program balance, currently estimated at approximately $3.9 billion. The list was also submitted to the Puerto Rico Energy Policy 
Office (“Energy Czar”) on Monday June 30th. 
 
The list is aimed to outline the remaining FAASt balance by entity—specifically under Sections 428 —to preliminarily allocate budgets for 
projects that are still pending final scope and cost development. This list was developed following a comprehensive review of all projects 
under FEMA formulation in the Grants Portal. 
 
PREPA evaluated each project’s scope of work, estimated costs, and its impact on the reliability and urgent operational needs of Puerto Rico’s 
electrical grid. Additionally, the priority project lists submitted by both LUMA and Genera to the Public-Private Partnerships Authority (P3) 
were taken into consideration. Funding allocations have been properly categorized under FEMA Sections 428 and 406, as well as within PW 
9510 and PW 10710, in accordance with the Scope of Work (SOW) or cost estimate documentation currently available in the Grants Portal. 
PREPA acknowledges that these costs remain subject to adjustment, pending FEMA’s validation and cost reasonableness review processes.
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We further clarify that there are additional projects currently under formulation that may be added to the prioritized list once ongoing 
projects are obligated, actual costs are confirmed, and further information and coordination occurs among the relevant stakeholders to 
evaluate the inclusion of additional projects 
 
As part of this effort, we urge the prompt 406 funds reconciliation of PWs that, in order to expedite the obligation process, were fully obligated 
under Section 428. This combined effort will facilitate the release of committed funds, enhance visibility into the remaining FAASt balance, 
and allow PREPA to fully leverage the available funding. 
  
We appreciate FEMA’s ongoing collaboration and support throughout this process. 
 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

John G. Rosado 
Project Manager 
PREPA Grants Management 
 
  
Mobile: 939-292-4610 
Email: 
jrosado@arigroupllc.com 
  

   A certified Women-Owned Small Business (WOSB) 
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